February 16, 1978

Dear Fellow Pilot.

In January, the Zonta Club of Washington invited one woman pilot from each airline to participate in a program honouring Amelia Earhart. As far as we know, it was the first time that that many of us have gotten together and we discussed the possibility of all uf us getting together at some time in the future. We thought it would be interesting and fun to get to know each other while there are still few enough of us around for that to be possible.

We've since made arrangements with the Circus, Circus Hotel in Las Vegas for May 9,10,11, hoping that we would all have enough time to arrange for at least one, if not all, of those three days off.

We'll have to give the hotel some idea of how many of us will be attending. The rooms -single or double- are \$18 per night. We realize that it's probably too early for anyone to know for certain whether she'll have those days free, but we would appreciate it if, for now, you could just let us know if you're interested in attending, and if so, we can send you more information and make some arrangements with the hotel.

Hoping to see you -

Beverly Bass- American Airlines 1601-9A 3rd Avenue New York, N.Y. 10028 212-860-1077 Stephanie Wallach- Braniff Int'l 330 East 46th Street New York, N.Y. 10017 212-490-0468